DRAKE LANDING CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Friday February 4, 2022
I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 pm.  Board members Tim Colton, Brooks Rarden, Laura Snow and Brett Amedro attended via zoom.  Representing Summit Resort Group was Kevin Lovett.  
II. Owners Forum
Notice of the meeting was posted on the website. Owner Bruce Anderson attended via zoom. Parking and vehicles moving for snow clearing was discussed. SRG will sticker a truck that is possibly being stored on site. SRG will also send an email to all Owners reminding them of the parking regulations to include reminder to move vehicles for snow clearing and to not park long vehicles in the parking spaces across from the D building garages. This Spring, “No Long Vehicle Parking” signs will be considered for installation in the parking spaces across from the D Building garages. 
III. Approval of Minutes 

The next item of business was the review of the meeting minutes from the September 10, 2021, Board of Director meetings.  Upon review, Tim moved to approve the minutes as presented; Brooks seconded, and the motion carried.  

IV. Financials
Association financials were reviewed as follows:


December 31, 2021, (2021 fiscal year end) Close Financials:

December 31, 2021, close financials report that Drake Landing has $17,615 in operating and $277,951 in Reserves.  

The December 31, 2021, P& L vs Budget reports $244,545 of actual expenditures vs $252,094 of budgeted expenditures resulting in a year end operating expense underage of $7,548.  


Areas of major expense variance were reviewed. 

The “Due from Operating to Reserves” line item on the Balance Sheet was discussed. It was noted that the Balance sheet is carrying $27,755 owed from operating to Reserves. The Board agreed to continue to carry this on the balance sheet with the goal to make transfers to reserves as cash allows. 
V. Managing Agents Report – The following items were reviewed under the managing agents report.
-Fire sprinkler system; The approved fire sprinkler system repairs are scheduled to be completed this month along with the 2022 system inspection. 

-Legislative Required items; the following legislative required items were reviewed:

-HB 1254; The House Bill 1254 management fee disclosure was presented.

-Conflict of interest policy; the Conflict of Interest policy was presented for annual review. Laura Snow noted that her firm prepares the annual tax return for the Association. 
-Annual Disclosure; it was noted that the “Annual Required HOA Disclosure” is completed by way of notice of all HOA documents online at the Association website; notice of this website is mailed to owners with both the annual owner meeting notice / budget mailer and the post annual meeting minute mailer.
VI. Ratify Board Actions Via Email 

The following actions via email were reviewed:
-11-29-21 Fire sprinkler system repairs, approved 

-10-19-21 Board of Director Officer positions, approved

Upon review, Laura moved to ratify the above actions; Brett seconded, and the motion passed. 

VII. Old Business 
The following Old Business items discussed:
A. Roofs 
-E Building roof leak; It was noted that this winter a leak occurred on the new E building roof, above unit E 15. NW Roofing removed ice and snow and completed a patch. Additionally, NW Roofing completed repairs to the interior of unit E 15. All work was completed under warranty with no charge to Drake Landing. NW Roofing will return 2022 summer to complete additional repair to this section. 

-E Building heat tape thermostat; It was noted that a section of heat tape on the east facing side of the E Building roof was not working. NW Roofing completed repair to the thermostat controller under warranty and the section is now working. 

-D Building; Proactive roof ice and snow was cleared from the north side of the D Building. Additionally, a repair was made above unit D 2 to close a gap in the roof which allowed snow to enter the unit. 
-C Building heat tape ; A section of heat tape was replaced on the east side of the C Building due to failure. 
VIII. New Business
The following New Business items were discussed. 

A. Projects (2022 and upcoming years); The following projects were discussed:
-D Building Roof Replacement; The D Building roof is the next roof slated for replacement. SRG will obtain replacement proposal from NW Roofing. The Board will review and discuss timing of replacement (2022, 2023?). 

B. Lawn, pet relief area; The pet relief lawn area will be viewed during the Spring walk through for potential improvement. 

C. Additional tree planting; At the 2021 Annual Owner Meeting an Owner suggested planting additional aspen trees at the complex in efforts to have continual established trees at the complex when the older trees perish. The Board will view the property for possible consideration of tree planting during the Spring walk through. 
D. Trash/ Recycling, County Program; It was noted that the County is proposing instituting a mandatory recycling program for all HOA’s in 2023. This would include requirement that all HOA’s must have recycling receptacles on site that will hold “1/2” of the yardage of the trash dumpsters on site. Possible locations and configurations were discussed to include addition of “recycling” building. This will be monitored and further discussed. 
E. Property Management Agreement, Fee increase request; Due to labor shortage and tightening of the job market, SRG proposed a midterm management fee increase of 10%. The Board will discuss during executive session. 
IX. Next Board Meeting Date
The next Board meeting will be held May 20, 2022, at 2:00 pm. A walk around of the property will take place at 10:00 am on May 20th. 
X. Executive Session 

At 3:00 pm the Board broke into executive session to discuss the SRG proposed management agreement fee increase. Upon discussion, the Board approved the fee increase as presented. 

XI. Adjournment
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:15 pm
Approved: __5/20/22_____
